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BELTON PARISH COUNCIL 
INCORPORATING SANDTOFT AND BELTOFT 

 
These are the Minutes of the Full Council Meeting of the Belton Parish Council held on Tuesday 17 
January 2023, 7:00pm at Belton Public Hall. 
 

In Attendance: 
Councillors A Baker Cliff (Chair), S Cliff, L Drury, T Hazeltine, R Padgett, Cllr Pickersgill, G Ulley, S 
Waller and S Walsh 
 
Clare Boyall Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer 
 
0 Member of the Public 
 

 Item Proposer 

01/01/23 
 
 
02/01/23 
 
 
03/01/23 
 
 
 
 
 
04/01/23 
 
 
05/01/23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
06/01/23 
 
 
07/01/23 
 
 
 
08/01/23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Public Participation Session 
None present. 
 
Apologies 
Cllrs Ferris, Addlesee, Lapish, Vergette and Ward Cllr Mitchell. 
 
Declarations of Interest 
Cllr Cliff 12/01/23 
Cllr Baker Cliff 12/01/23 
Cllr Walsh 12/01/23 
Cllr Padgett 09/01/23 
 
Granting of Dispensations (Code of Conduct, 2012) 
None. 
 
Draft Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 20 December 2022 
Cllr Waller advised that she had seconded the resolution of item 10.2 and not 
Cllr Walsh.  Cllr Ulley proposed that the minutes of the Full Council meeting 
held on 20 December 2022 be approved after the above correction, seconded 
by Cllr Waller.  All in favour. 
 
It was resolved that minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 20 December 
2022 be approved after the above correction. 
 
Chairman’s Items 
None. 
 
Ward Councillor Report 
Although ward Cllr Mitchell was not present, he had advised that there was 
nothing to report. 
 
Clerk’s Report 
Pest control have attended the Public Hall again prior to Christmas.  Bait had 
been taken but no further evidence has been seen.  A further visit will take 
place this month. 
 
The balance cheque for the charity account has now been received and banked 
in to the new account.  The pre-school has been informed and the rent 
payments will now be deposited into that account. 
 
N Lincs Council have been contacted regarding the bin on Belshaw Lane.  A 
response is awaited. 
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09/01/23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
10/01/23 
10.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
10.2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
11/01/23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Planning Enforcement have contacted the council regarding the advertisements 
near to the Security cabin on Sandtoft Industrial Estate.  The land where the 
advertisements are sited has been used for displaying advertisements for more 
than 10 years now and therefore immune from enforcement action. 
 
The Clerk is still trying to get a plumber to service the boiler at the Public Hall 
but has found difficulty with anyone responding or being free to do this. 
 
Financial Report 
 

Cheque  Recipient Purpose Total 

200474 C Boyall Printer Inks 31.55 

200475 R P Contracting Padlocks 13.19 

200476 Belton Village Hall Transfer 50.00 

200477 Staff Payroll January 646.27 

200478 C Boyall Mileage 20.52 

200478 C Boyall Home Office Allowance 26.00 

200479 HMRC PAYE 54.00 

DD British Gas Public Hall Gas 133.01 

DD British Gas Public Hall Electricity 79.82 

200480 Cancelled   

200481 Water Plus Waste Water Public Hall 21.24 

 
Cllr Pickersgill proposed to approve the financial report and that the cheques be 
signed, seconded by Cllr Drury. All in favour. 
 
It was resolved to approve the financial report and that the cheques be signed. 
 
Planning Applications 
Application No: PA/2022/2117 
Proposal: Planning permission to erect a two-storey dwelling 
Site Location: Land adjacent to No.76 Westgate Road, Belton, Doncaster, 
DN9 1PZ 
 
Cllr Drury proposed that no comment be made, seconded by Cllr Ulley. All in 
favour. 
 
It was resolved that no comment be made. 
 
Application No: PA/2022/2226 
Proposal: Planning application to vary condition 2 of PA/2021/1644 namely to 
change layout 
Site Location: Saxon Close Farm, Saxon Lane, Westgate, Belton, DN9 1QA 
 
Cllr Padgett proposed that no comment be made, seconded by Cllr Cliff. All in 
favour. 
 
It was resolved that no comment be made. 
 
Planning Permission Granted and Refused 
Cllr Pickersgill proposed to note the granted and refused planning applications, 
seconded by Cllr Waller.  All in favour. 
 
It was resolved to note the granted and refused planning applications. 
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12/01/23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
13/01/22 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
14/01/23 
 
 
 
 
15/01/23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
16/01/23 
 
 
 
 
 
17/01/23 
 
 
 
 
 
18/01/23 
 
 
19/01/23 
 

Belton Barrow Race 
This item was discussed at length including the advice received from ERNLLCA 
regarding the Barrow Race and the storage of the wheelbarrows.  The council’s 
container now has a great deal of room in it.  If the Belton Lights Committee and 
the Barrow Race Committee wish to store items in the container then a request 
should be made to the council and proof of insurance supplied.  Cllr Walsh 
stated that he did think that there had been sufficient discussion on this subject. 
 
Cllr Padgett proposed that both the wheelbarrows and Belton Lights Committee 
provide information to the council on how much space they require, seconded 
by Cllr Drury.  All in favour.  Cllr Waller will contact Belton Lights Committee. 
 
It was resolved that both the wheelbarrows and Belton Lights Committee 
provide information to the council on how much space they require. 
 
Noticeboards 
Cllr Baker Cliff advised that the noticeboard at Beltoft is not the property of the 
Parish Council and is on the Methodist Chapel land.  If the Methodist Chapel 
are in agreement the Parish Council could place a new noticeboard on their 
land.  The Clerk advised that the Parish Council would need the Methodist’s 
agreement to this in writing.   
 
New noticeboards and quotations were discussed.  The Clerk will contact the 
company to obtain a revised quotation, costs for installation and see if collection 
is possible.   
 
Handyperson 
The Clerk will perform the Handyperson’s induction on 1 February.  The 
handyperson will require boots.  Clerk to contact Ward Cllr Mitchell for litter 
picking bags. 
 
Chair Insignia/Chain of Office 
This was briefly discussed.  Cllr Ulley proposed to purchase a badge of office 
for the Parish Council, seconded by Cllr Pickersgill.  4 in favour, 2 against, 3 
abstentions. 
 
It was resolved to purchase a badge of office for the Parish Council. 
 
Cllr Waller left the meeting. 
 
King’s Coronation 
The purchase of coins in a display case for the school children was discussed.  
The Clerk stated that a Ward Cllr had advised her recently that N Lincs Council 
would be offering a grant of £250 for the Coronation but no information has 
been received as yet.  Cllrs to bring ideas back to the next meeting. 
 
Public Hall Insurance 
Cllr Drury proposed to accept the quotation and pay the Public Hall insurance, 
seconded by Cllr Cliff.  All in favour. 
 
It was resolved to accept the quotation and pay the Public Hall insurance. 
 
Public Hall 
No further information is available at this time. 
 
War Memorial 
No new information is available. 
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20/01/23 
 
 
21/01/23 
 
 
22/01/23 
 
 

Correspondence 
None. 
 
Date and Time of next meeting  
Tuesday 21 February 2023 at 7 pm at Belton Public Hall. 
 
Noted. 
 
Meeting closed at 8.05 pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 


